UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

AGENDA ACTION ITEM

Approval of Application for a Missed Instructional Day (October 6) for PM

Pre- Kindergarten Classes for Arndt Elementary School

SUBMITTED BY: Gloria S. Rendon OF:__ Superintendent’s Office

APPROVED FOR TRANSMITTAL TO SCHOOL BOARD:

DATE ASSIGNED FOR BOARD CONSIDERATION: November 19, 2014

RECOMMENDATIONS

On October 6, 2014, the City of Laredo Utilities Department advised the District that the water supply to Arndt
Elementary would have to be shut off due to a break in a main water line break. Therefore, students at Arndt
Elementary were released at approximately 11:00 a.m. on Monday, October 6, 2014. This cancellation of
classes affected the afternoon Pre-Kindergarten classes (28 students) which begin at 12:00 p.m.

The break was repaired in the afternoon and classes resumed as scheduled on Tuesday, October 7, 2014.

RATIONALE:

BUDGETARY INFORMATION:

BOARD POLICY REFERENCE AND COMPLIANCE:




For Immediate Release: October 6, 2014

MEDIA ALERT

Arndt Elementary School To Dismiss Classes Today Due To Area
Waterline Break

Due to a waterline break near Arndt Elementary School, located at 610 Santa Marta Blvd. in South
Laredo, students will be dismissed from school today. Faculty and staff are currently contacting parents to
notify them of this news.

Please note, students who are bused to the campus will be bused to their home provided a parent or
guardian is there to receive the student. Parents who drop off their children will have to make arrangements
to pick up their child at the campus.

This waterline break only affects students of Arndt Elementary School and no other UISD campus.

The United Independent School District appreciates the support of Arndt Elementary School parents
and students. The waterline issue is being addressed. Classes will be back up and running as usual tomorrow.
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